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Minutes

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees
Finance and Audit Committee Meeting
August 18, 2014
	Committee Chair Mr. John S. Szuch was present with Trustee members Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh and Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole.  Trustees S. Amjad Husain and Ms. Sharon Speyer also attended the meeting. Community member Mr. William Horst and University Council Representative Dr. Kristen Keith were present. Others attending the meeting were Mr. John Barrett, Dr. Frank Calzonetti, Dr. Christopher Cooper, Mr. David Cutri, Mr. Bryan Dadey, Dr. Michael Dowd, Mr. Ronald Goedde, Ms. Brenda Lee, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Mr. Pete Papadimos, Ms. Patricia Peterson, Dr. Linda Rouillard, Ms. Joan Stasa, Mr. Jon Strunk, Ms. Teri Vapenik, and Mr. Kevin West.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Trustee Szuch in the Radisson Hotel Mahogany Ballroom Salon A.  

	CALL TO ORDER

	Mr. Szuch requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the May 12, 2014 Finance and Audit Committee meeting and accept them as written.  The motion was received by Trustee Cavanaugh, seconded by Trustee Cole and approved by the Committee.  
	APPROVAL OF MINUTES



	Chair Szuch welcomed back Community member Mr. William Horst and new University Council member Dr. Kristen Keith.  He stated that he appreciated their willingness to serve.

	WELCOME TO  NEW MEMBERS


	Ms. Brenda Lee, UT Foundation President, presented two donor naming opportunities to be located in the Interprofessional Immersive Simulation Center on the Health Science Campus.  The Susan and Thomas Palmer Interprofessional Collaboration Room will be located in Room 1217 in the IISC Building.  Mr. and Mrs. Palmer have donated $250,000 to the IISC endowment in honor of Dr. Pamela Boyers.  Ms. Palmer is a former member of the UT Board of Trustees. Another naming request is the Mary Kate Zelenock Bridge located on the second floor of the IISC Building. The Bridge is being dedicated by Dr. Gerald D. Zelenock, Chairman of the Department of Surgery at UTMC.  Dr. Zelenock contributed $100,000 to the Surgical Education Endowment of the IISC and in memory of his late wife, Mary Kate.  Mr. Szuch requested a motion to forward both naming opportunities to the Consent Agenda at the September 15 Board meeting.  A motion was received by Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh and approved by the Committee.

	NAMING OPPORTUNITIES


	Mr. David Cutri, Director Internal Audit and Chief Compliance Officer, presented the Committee with an IA and Compliance status update.  He reported that all audits independently and objectively evaluate effectiveness and efficiency of operations, reliability of financial reporting and compliance with applicable laws and regulations.  Mr. Cutri also discussed the scope of the audits.  Organizational coverage includes The University of Toledo (Academic Enterprise), The University of Toledo Medical Center (Clinical Enterprise), and The University of Toledo Innovation Enterprises.  UT audits do not include the UT Foundation or UT Physicians.  
Mr. Cutri commented that the FY 2015 audit planning process is complete.  UT Internal Audit employs a risk assessment planning program and solicits input from the Board’s Finance and Audit Committee, senior leadership, and external auditors.  Input received included feedback on risk exposure, new initiatives and strategic plans.  Mr. Cutri reported that process and risk universes were developed using varied sources and a risk model was used to score all potential processes to be audits.  He is currently working with the CFO to ensure that there are sufficient resources to audit all high-risk projects.  The FY 2015 Proposed Internal Audit Plan includes 28 projects of which seven projects are currently underway: six for the Academic Enterprise, one for the Clinical Enterprise.  A copy of the FY 2015 Risk Assessment and Internal Audit and Compliance Plan was distributed to each Committee member.

	INTERNAL

AUDIT AND COMPLIANCE UPDATE 

FY 2015 RISK ASSESSMENT AND INTERNAL AUDI T AND COMPLIANCE PLAN


	Mr. Bryan Dadey, Associate VP of Finance, provided the Committee with information about the FY 2014 financial statements.  He discussed highlights of Consolidated GASB, budget vs. actual for the Academic Enterprise, and Senate Bill 6 Ratios.  
Mr. Dadey also reported that the year-end audit with Plante & Moran is scheduled on August 25 for the Clinical Enterprise and September 2 for the Academic Enterprise.  The audit will include the following:
· Annual Financial Statements

· Circular A-133 (Research Grants and Student Financial Aid)

· Ohio Compliance Supplement (Ohio Revised Code Compliance)

· NCAA (Agreed Upon Procedures)

· State of Ohio reporting Package (for State CAFR)

The due date for submission to the Ohio Board of Regents is October 15, 2014.


	FY 2014 FINANCIAL CLOSE PROCESS, PROJECTIONS AND 

SENATE BILL 6 ESTIMATES


	Mr. Ronald Goedde, UTMC Finance Officer, presented UTMC financial statistics for FY14, which included the unaudited financial statements and the month of June financials.  Highlights reported for FY14 included:
· While volumes were down, Medicaid expansion allowed for a decrease in charity/bad debts of $14.3 million.

· Improved commercial contracts results in favorable contractual allowances.

· State of Ohio UPL was $3.8 million favorable.

· Prior year cost report settlements were $2.7 million favorable.

· St. Luke’s residency accrued liability was $2.6 million.

· State of Ohio Care Assurance was $1.6 million unfavorable.

· Meaningful Use Phase II delay was $1.7 million unfavorable.


	FY 2014 UTMC FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE


	Mr. Ron Goedde also presented information to the Committee about the UTMC Capital Allocation Process for FY15.  He discussed the conundrum of balancing hospital capital spending and financing academic support.  He provided an overview of the FY15 process to allocate $6 million of routine capital at UTMC – Step 1:  Create Capital Buckets.  The process suggested is:
· Physicians and Management submit capital requests.

· Steering Committees are formed to prioritize requests above the threshold and include 33 people, 10 of which are physicians.

--- IT Steering Committee

--- Clinical Steering Committee

--- Facility Steering Committee

· Results will be communicated to constituents.

· Capital will be released for approved projects with money spread over the year.

A list of Committee approved projects was displayed by Mr. Goedde.

       
	FY 2015 UTMC CAPITAL ALLOCATION PROCESS


	The Committee members received information on investment performance and received copies of the UT and UT Foundation Composite Performance Review Report and the UT Foundation Asset Allocation Report for the period ending June 30, 2014.

	INFORMATION ATTACHMENTS



	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Szuch adjourned the meeting at 2:46 p.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
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